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Assistance League ® 
Tulsa  

MISSION  : Assistance LeagueÈ volunteers transforming                          

the lives of children and adults through community programs.  

New Home for AL Tulsa Becomes a Reality  
                                                                                                  By Marsha Darden  

Assistance LeagueÈ Tulsaôs new location in Legacy Plaza 
will open in May.  It is hard to believe that our new address 
will be 5350 E. 31

st
.  The Anne and Henry Zarrow 

Foundation generously donated the new building and 
George and Phyllis Dotson co-chaired a successful capital 
campaign that led to the almost completed project.   
 
We are now in the process of selecting furniture, 
appliances, a security system and getting new signage 
inside and out.  We will have two break rooms with a 
refrigerator, dishwasher, and microwave. The break room 
on the ground floor will have a small ice maker.  Both the 
first and second floor break rooms will have new tables and 
chairs.  Bargains will have a new washer and dryer that will 
accommodate a king size comforter.   
 
The new lobby will have our Wall of Honor and casual 
seating.  Bargains is preparing to expand and will have a 
section for furniture, as well as two new state of the art cash 
registers, so our customers may check out faster.  We will 
have 4 dressing rooms, and restrooms for our 
customers.  The work room and storage areas will allow us 
to not have to rent storage units and the workroom will have 

4 large tables with plug-ins. This area will have an air 
purifier system that will allow our members with allergies 
to breathe easier.   
 
Operation School Bell

È 
will be on the first floor, with an 

entrance at the back of our building.  The south entrance 
will allow school buses and children to enter the building 
without any customer traffic from Bargains.  The 
bathrooms, floors and ceiling ñcloudsò will be colorful and 
whimsical for the children.  Operation School Bell

È
 will 

have over twice as much space than they now have for 
children, work area and storage.  The first floor has a full 
break room, too. 
 
The first floor will also be where our conference room and 
office will be located.  We will have new furniture and new 
office furniture for the entire first floor, but we are 
recovering the straight back chairs that we now have and 
they will look like new.   
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ŷ Marsha Darden points out some of the features                     
of our new building at Legacy Plaza.  



 

Board of Directors 

2017-2018 

Officers 

President: Sharon Atcheson 

President-elect: Priscilla Harris 
Vice Presidents: 

   Philanthropic Programs: Nancy Sacra 

   Resource Development: Kathleen Moss 

   Membership: Mollie Pontius 

   Marketing & Communication: Lana Files 

   Education: Marjorie Phillips 

Secretary: Kathy Elliott 

Treasurer: Lynne Hoe 

Elective Standing Chairman: 

Finance: Marti McCain 

Operations: Glenna Morrison 

Orientation: Donna Spielman 

Bargains Thrift Store: Lina Kratzert 

Operation School BellÈ: Barbara Walters 

Strategic Planning: Nancy Kirby 

 

Appointive Officers and Chairs: 

Parliamentarian:  Ora Harrison 

Bylaws:  Ora Harrison 

Business Administration 

Office Administrator: Glenna Morrison 

Recorder of Service Hours: Mary Sue Whitney 

Assistant Treasurers: Patty Evatt/Carole Hale/        

Martha Nichols/Edie Slack/Ginny Thomas  

Giftworks: Whitney Mathews 

Membership 

Placement: Ora Harrison 

Yearbook: Marinee Ricks 

Public Relations 

Newsletter Editor: Marianne Pickering 

Historian: Deloris Taylor 

Information Technology: Patty Evatt 

Philanthropic Programs 

Betty Bradstreet Assistance Fund: Marva Carnahan 

Community Action Programs: Nancy Sacra 

Care & Protection of Children: Nevin Loerke/       
Sharon Cotner 

Resource Development 

Letter Donation Campaign: Sharon Coffman/        
Kathy Harper 

Grant Writing: Kathleen Moss and Dawn Duca 

Social/Relationships 

Care and Concern: Martha Nichols 

Hospitality: Donna Spielman/Deloris Taylor 

Luncheon: Sandie Nettles 
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       Heather  Duncan 
           Community Volunteer 

       Ashley Farthing Porto 

           Farthing Events 

      Julie Gustafson, LSW 

           Community Volunteer 

        Danielle Hovenga 

            University of Tulsa 

       Dr. Ebony Johnson 

            Director of Student and 
            Family Support Services, TPS 

       Nancy McDonald 
            Community Volunteer 

         Robyn Owens 

            The Owens Law Firm, PC  

     Christina de Silva 

           Assistant to the Mayor for                   
           Community Development and Policy  

     Brian Paschal 

             Foundation for Education for 

             Tulsa Public Schools 
 
     Gary Percefull 

              NeWSolutions 

       Steve Turnbo 

              Schnake, Turnbo, Frank/PR 

        Mollie Willford 

               Willford Companies 

  

Phyllis Dotson, Chairman 

  Community Volunteer 

New furniture, appliances, wiring, signage and finalizing the agreement 
for the two tenants that will occupy our third floor are just a few of the 
many tasks that will be done in the next two months. 
 
We will have a tour in March and April for our members. It is exciting for 
me to see the faces after they see how much space we will have.  We 
are so used to moving sideways through our current space and now we 
could do cartwheelsé well, maybe not, but there is room. 
 
We thank the Anne and Henry Zarrow Foundation, George and Phyllis 
Dotson, Stonebridge Group, L.D. Kerns and GH2 for being so wonderful 
to work with. 

Many thanks to Calvin Henry (left) and Brent Barton (right) of                       

L.D. Kerns Contractors, Inc. for touring members of AL Tulsa through       

our new building at Legacy Plaza.   

Watch for announcements of additional tours in coming weeks.   



Presidentõs Message           By Sharon Atcheson 
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On February 1
st
 President-elect Priscilla Harris and I 

attended the first Good News Summit at OU Tulsa. This 
event was sponsored by Leadership Tulsa to recognize 
the good work, positive outcomes and collaborations 
happening in the community. Twenty-four presenters from 
nonprofits, government agencies, social services, 
entrepreneurship, philanthropy and health care shared 
their contributions to making Tulsa a better place to live. 
What a positive day we experienced learning about 
several groups we didnôt even know existed in Tulsa. 

Assistance League
È
 Tulsa is on the move!  As soon as 

Operation School Bell
È
 had served the last group of 

children for the year to get new clothes, volunteers 
prepared to pack all the clothes on the shelves. As a cost-
saving measure, the millwork/shelves were going to be 
removed on Valentineôs Day to be taken to Legacy Plaza 
to be painted and installed in our new building. OSB 
volunteers were amazing! In a day and a half, they had 
everything packed, labeled and color-coded as to where 
every box was to be placed in our new facility. 
Congratulations to all these dedicated volunteers.  

On February 14
th
, a crew from LD Kerns came in and 

removed the shelves, fitting rooms and counters. Today 
when you walk into the Operation School Bell side of the 
building all you see are boxes ready to be moved. 

We had to say goodbye to Lina Kratzert, who was 
Chairman of Bargains as she and her family are leaving 
Tulsa. Her last day was February 9

th
, and we all sent her 

off with hugs, thanks and good wishes on her relocation 
to Houston.  

At our February 12 Luncheon meeting our speaker was 
Mark Davis, Chief Programs Officer for Mental Health 
Association Oklahoma. As one of our new neighbors at 
Legacy Plaza, Mark described the programs Mental 
Health Oklahoma provides here in Tulsa, and he 
mentioned that Assistance League Tulsa has a long 

history of collaboration with Mental Health Oklahoma.  

At our February luncheon we honor our ñSweetheartsò who 
volunteer services but are not members. Some 
ñSweetheartsò are spouses or friends of members, or 
Bargainsô customers who volunteer at Bargains.  We even 
had a first grader who collected games and coloring books 
for the children who come to Operation School Bell

È
.  

On March 15
th
, a construction crew will start removing 

millwork in Bargains. Volunteers will be needed to pack up 
the backroom first, followed by some items in the thrift shop. 
Luckily, movers have said they can shrink wrap and move 
the clothes on racks in both Bargains and OSB. We have 
interviewed and received quotes from three moving 
companies. Our official moving date is May 7

th
. We are so 

excited and look forward to moving into our new building! 

Sharon Atcheson 
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Mark Davis of Mental Health Association Oklahoma               
was the speaker at our February chapter meeting.  

AL Tulsa thanks itõs many 
òSweetheartsó, community 

volunteers, friends and family 
who helped us in 2017 -2018.  



Betty Bradstreet Assistance Fund
    By Nancy Kingery  

Betty Bradstreet Assistance Fund  
Astronauts Explore Classroom Projects...  
 
And we have been amazed!  Betty Bradstreet explorers have discovered planetary treasures such as printmaking 
projects from elementary to high school levels, African drums to string concerts, drama class stage sets, choral group 
cummerbunds and ties, elementary rhythm instrument performances and molded then painted animal charter masks. 
These discoveries took place at district planets of Tulsa, Broken Arrow, Berryville and Sapulpa Public Schools. 
 
Future school visits include Union, Coweta, Jenks and Mannford.  Please plan to join one of our amazing explorers by 
contacting a Betty Bradstreet coordinator listed below to join the class visits.  
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3/2    2:45 p.m.   Anna Black, art teacher, McLain High School  

Contact:   Judy Thomas  

 

3/5    11:35 a.m.   Sam Loney, music teacher, Unionõs Ellen Ochoa Elementary 

Contact:   Nancy Kirby  

 

3/6      2:50 p.m.    Davontai Bradford, dance instructor, Central High School  

Contact:   Janet Lefler  

 

3/7    12:55 p.m.   Dr. Andrea Fultz, choir,   McLain High School, purchased uniforms  

Contact: Priscilla Harris  

 

3/8   1:30 p.m.   Jennifer Deal , art teacher Broken Arrow High School  

Contact: Nancy Kingery  

 

3/9      1:10 p.m.    Julana Winegarten, art  teacher, Mitchell Elementary  

Contact:   Martha Nichols  

 

3/14    9:50 a.m.  Vonna Stout, music teacher, Timber Ridge Elementary Broken Arrow  

Contact: Ginny Greek  

 

3/14     12:30 p.m.   Amy Clark, music teacher, Chouteau Elementary  

Contact:   Susan Johnston  

 

3/28.     12:15 . Adam Tichenor, music teacher, Hoover Elementary  

Contact:   Judy Thomas  
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I had a delightful visit to Spring Creek Elementary in BA yesterday.  The art teacher, Ginger Arteaga, was enthusiastic, 
energetic, and full of life.  This attitude reflected on the 5

th
 grade students as I observed their projects.  The students 

refer to her as Ms. Art, short for Arteaga.  They were cooperative and very respectful of Ms. Art and each other.  
  

Ms. Arteaga introduced the K-5 students to the master artist Leonardo Da Vinciôs inventions.  The older students, grade 
5, built 3D models of Da Vinciôs catapult, Tre bucket, aerial screw and helicopter.  All students are learning about        
Da Vinciôs math, science and technological advances and creating portrait sketches with conteô crayons on tone 
paper.  Students have designed proto types of their own original inventions created through brainstorming 
sessions.  Students were in teams of 4-7 depending on the difficulty of the project.  This is a new art project with focus 
on S.T.E.M.  
  

Supplies purchased by Ms. Arteaga with her Betty Bradstreet award will be used throughout the year on all the grades  
K-5.  Iôm sure there will be supplies left over to take them into the beginning of next year. 
  

I am sharing photos of some of the projects.  I applaud  Ms. Arteaga for her creativity and patience with her 
students.  This was the last class of the day at 2:30 p.m. and the students were so engaged with their projects that they 
didnôt know it was time to go home. 
  
Ginny Greek, Betty Bradstreet committee member 
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Another successful year for OSB is in the books.  We unofficially 

recorded 2,915 volunteer hours.  Please make sure that you send 

these hours to Mary Sue Whitney as they will not count until you send 

them.  Thank you so much.  You made this year go much more 

smoothly when we can get the kids in and back to school as soon as 

possible.  

We dressed 1,448 TPS students which is 95.3% participation.  No 

shows accounted for 4.7%.  We have realized that while we conduct 

training sessions for the counselors in the outlying districts, we have 

never had a training  session for TPS counselors.  We are in the 

planning phase to rectify this next August.  We are planning to invite 

them to our new building so they can see where we are 

located.  Hopefully, this will also decrease the no shows. 
 

A great big THANK YOU to the 54 volunteers who worked tirelessly to 

get the OSB inventory completed and boxed, ready to move. The 

contractor is coming to remove our shelving units, move them, and 

paint them.  We made our deadline of the 14th with time to spare.  

Operation School Bell ®  

    By Barbara Walters  
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Many hands make 

light work.  

Special thanks to 

the 54 members, 

their families and 

friends who 

helped inventory 

and pack 

Operation School 

Bell ®. Weõre ready 

for the move to 

our new building!  
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Watch for member tours     
in March and April.  

Our Current Site  

3408 E. 11th Street  

Our New Location   

Legacy Plaza       
5350 E. 31st Street  

Your help is needed to 
prepare Bargains for our 
move.  Watch for details.  
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